
Transbay Joint Powers Authority 
 

COURTESY NOTICE 
 

Utility Trenching and Potholing to Take Place on  
Minna, Natoma and Beale streets 

 

WHAT: Utility trenching and potholing of streets to identify existing utilities on 
Minna, Natoma and Beale streets. 

 

WHEN: Saturday, September 12, 2009 – Friday, November 6, 2009 from 8 a.m. 
to 4 p.m.  

 

WHERE: Minna Street near the intersection of First Street. 
 Natoma Street near the intersection of First Street. 
 Beale Street between Mission and Howard streets.  
 

IMPACTS: Construction-related noise and possible loss of traffic lanes and on-street 
parking. 

 

SAFETY:  Please stay clear of trenching equipment. 
 

 
The Transbay Joint Powers Authority (TJPA) will undertake subsurface utility exploratory 
trenching work beginning Saturday, September 12, 2009, and continuing through Friday, 
November 6, 2009. The work will take place on Minna, Natoma and Beale streets in the 
vicinity of the Transbay Terminal.   
 
The trenching is being conducted to positively identify the location of existing utilities to 
support engineering for the construction of the new Transbay Transit Center. 
 
Hours of trenching will be 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 
A vacuum excavator that is based on the back of a truck will be staged along the 
roadway, and in some cases will temporarily displace on-street parking or require the 
closure of a traffic lane. Following completion of the trenching work, the holes will be 
backfilled and repairs will be made to the street surface consistent with San Francisco 
Department of Public Works regulations. The long-term use of the street and parking 
spaces will not be affected. 
 
We appreciate your cooperation and apologize for any temporary inconvenience.  For 
more information about the project or upcoming activity in the vicinity, please contact 
Courtney Lodato or Adam Alberti, Transbay Outreach Team, at (415) 227-9700.  
 

www.transbaycenter.org 


